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Diocesis Anglicana Paraguaya  Casilla 1124  Asuncion, Paraguay

tajcurtis@yahoo.com       Mobile:- 00 595 993 564 853

Dear friends, 

Greetings from the Paraguayan Chaco. 

Anniversary 

Sunday 15th August this year marked the 30th anniversary of the Enxet settlement of Sombrero Pirí / La Herencia. Celebrations began with a service in the village of Yatnata, led by Elvio Cabañas in which a number of leaders including Elvio’s brother Isidro, gave speeches recalling the move from the cattle ranches to their own land and the help given by missionaries helped them acquire the land worked through the La Herencia Project 

Elvio preached on Deuteronomy 8:6 “observe the commands of the Lord your God, walking in his ways and revering him.” Afterwards there was a barbecue and games and entertainment for the guests. A local community radio was scheduled to be officially opened during the service, but there was an eight hour long power cut from early Sunday morning through to the mid afternoon which was embarrassing for the organizers! 

Mission Paraguay volunteers in the Chaco

During the last few weeks, the Rio Verde centre has been a hive of activity, with the Mission Paraguay volunteers, led by David Orrit and Chris Hawksbee, making improvements to the house opposite mine, and on the site. Work is starting on second aljibe or water storage tank which will catch the rainwater from the roof of my house. The last few years have been very dry ones, and we need to capture as much rainwater as possible to help us survive through the dry winter months. A well is also being dug on church land about half a kilometer from the compound.   

Beryl Baker

My nearest English speaking neighbour, nurse Beryl Baker has been very unwell during August with atypical pneumonia – and not dengue fever as originally suspected, or the Hanta virus - and spent nearly a week in the Baptist hospital. She is now back at her home in Asuncion, happy to be out of hospital but has been recommended a complete rest. She is very much in our thoughts and we continue to pray for her full recovery. 

                                                         Translation
The translation work continues with the main emphasis now on checking completed drafts. Since I wrote in April, we have finished checking through the Psalms (Martin’s translation), Esther (translated by Asuncion) and 1 Kings (Juan). We are now working on Jeremiah (Martin’s draft), and 2 Kings (Juan’s draft). Intensive checking, constant reading through the texts is quite mentally tiring, so we would value your prayers for stamina. Our UBS consultant Tito La Haye spent a few days with the team this August, encouraging us and seeing how the checking is going. We continue to encourage local Enxet speakers to improve their reading. Some of the young readers visit us in the evening when supper for them (cooked by me!) is also offered.  We are also expecting a visit from St Andrews’ School pupils and teachers in the next few weeks. 

Further repairs have been done to the roof in Makxawaya with a donation from the Sanderson family and with money raised by the people in Makxawaya. The Sanderson family have links to the Chaco going back many years. A book by the late Jack Sanderson’ “Journey into the Paraguayan Chaco” will be launched next year. It will feature stories of life amongst the Enxet (or Lengua as they were then known) in the 1930’s and include many fascinating colour drawings of the Chaco. 

New Vehicle
During August the Toyota Hilux was replaced with a new Toyota Hilux with a donation from the World Mission Group and other friends from St Andrews Oxford. It is another four wheel drive vehicle and is being equipped with rhino lining at the rear, an anti roll bar, bug deflector, winch, and tow bar. We are extremely grateful for this wonderful vehicle for the Chaco Ministry and will enable us to continue to keep in touch with many of the Enxet communities. Road conditions can vary from year to year. The last few years have been very dry, the main hazards being the dust and very large thorns on some of the roads in wooded areas, and deep potholes and broken pieces of tarmac on the Concepcion road which passes Makxawaya. In wet years, the winch is often needed to pull the vehicle through stretches of very muddy sections of road, which means finding a sturdy tree or post to put the cable round. 

Home ministry - January 2011
I am hoping to be on home ministry in the UK between the beginning of January and the end of March next year. I would value your prayers as I begin to prepare over the next few months and as arrangements for visits to link churches are arranged. My mind tends to be absorbed very much by Chaco matters and the translation work, but I am looking forward to seeing many of you soon. 

I am off to the Chaco again very soon after a few days in Asuncion and will be resuming the checking on Jeremiah on Monday morning. As it happens the Scripture Union Encounter with God readings have been focusing on Jeremiah. We often use these readings in our morning prayers in the translation office. Pray that the prophetic message will have an impact on the Enxet people and that God will “give them a heart to know Him” (Jeremiah 24:7). 

With greetings from all of us on the team 

Tim 

Tim’s prayer letter is sent to his link churches by Mrs Elizabeth Hay, 51 Beechcroft Road, Oxford, 0X2 7AY Elizabeth.hay@dsl.pipex.com and to other friend and relatives by the Reverend T.J. Curtis, 60 Courtney Close, Stonehills, Tewkesbury, GL20 5FB, UK curtistomjon@aol.com


